
Press Release:  April 29, 2025 

On Monday, April 28, 2025 Superintendent Mr. John Rushefski, together with the Susquehanna 
Community School District Administration, presented a commemorative plaque to the board 
members of the Claire Williams O’Neil Foundation in recognition of 25 years of generous 
scholarship support for Susquehanna Community students. 

Since its founding, the Claire Williams O’Neil Foundation has awarded scholarships to 33 
Susquehanna Community High School graduates, totaling an impressive $1.4 million. The 
district expressed its heartfelt gratitude for the Foundation’s longstanding commitment to 
empowering students and supporting their academic and professional futures. 

  
 

 
Pictured left to right: High School Principal Richard Emmons III, Kevin Gush, Mike Flanagan, 
Superintendent John Rushefski, Roger O’Neil, Joan O’Neal, Nancy DeWitt, Ken Goody, Ellen 
Flanagan, High School Counselor Bridget Milos, John Kukowski, Kathleen Marr, Elementary 
Principal Brent Soden, and Supervisor of Curriculum Peter Supko. 


